FROM THE DESK OF MRS. ANDERSON
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9/9/2013
Dear Parents:

It is a great pleasure to have your son/daughter enrolled in the A.P. Environmental Science course.  This letter is to inform you that the Field Studies Program will begin on Monday, September 16, 2030.

This year’s field program will be very exciting.  The students will be conducting research outlined in the New York State Department of State Watershed Action Plan for Green’s Creek.  Sayville High School APES and SWEEP students are the official stewards of Green’s Creek and keep the public informed as to its status.  Students will have the opportunity to use state of the art technology while conducting their studies.  
Students will be instructed on tick and mosquito preparedness and how to conduct tick checks in the field.  I have spent the past four years in Green’s Creek watershed conducting field surveys and research and have not encountered any ticks to date even though they must be there.  Since the grassy areas are maintained regularly, the density of the tick population is anticipated to be low.  Green’s Creek watershed also support abundant dragonfly and bat populations that help to keep the mosquito population in check.  I have also attached a tick information guide from the new York State Department of Health.  
As a precaution for mosquito, tick and poison ivy, students must adhere to the field clothes requirement for their health and safety at all time.  Any student dressed inappropriately for field work will be sent to a study hall during class time.  Additionally, Deep Woods OFF will be available for their use on clothing only.  Students will not be permitted to apply insect repellent directly to their skin.  Please note that field clothes are due in your child’s locker no later than Monday, September 16, 2013 in order to participate in the field studies program.  
If you have any questions regarding the onset of this program, please feel free to contact me at the school between 7:30am - 2:30pm each day or by email: sanderson@sayvilleschools.org.

Respectfully yours, 

Sonja Anderson
PERMISSION TO PATICIPATE IN THE 
APES FIELD STUDIES PROGRAM

Student name: ______________________________________________________
I have reviewed the “Safety in the Field” notice with my son/daughter.  I give permission for ______________________________________ to participate in the Environmental Science Field Program and leave school grounds during class time under the supervision of Mrs. Anderson to conduct environmental research.  I also understand that at times my child will be in Green’s Creek and/or in the Great South Bay.
__________________________

Parent Signature

Please return this form to Mrs. Anderson no later than, 
Friday September 13, 2013.
SAFETY IN THE FIELD

1. Always be in field clothes and ready to leave by the time class begins.
2. Meet inside the gym doors entrance.
3. Field clothes must always include (at a minimum): light colored pants, long sleeve  shirt, boots or sneakers, sport socks over pants, and a hat.
4. Always follow teacher’s instructions.
5. Never separate from your field group.
6. No horseplay in the field . . . ever!
7. Respect all field equipment and keep track of your field pack at all times.
8. Conduct tick checks regularly (every 30 minutes).
9. If you or anyone in your group becomes injured, bring it to my attention immediately by blowing your whistle or sending a field partner to let me know. Never leave an injured field partner by themselves.
10. Never spray insect repellent directly to skin. Apply to your clothes only.
11. Be packed up and ready to head back to school in a timely fashion. Follow all directions carefully.
12. Proper behavior is expected in the locker rooms. You are there to change into or out of your field clothes. This is to be done quickly and quietly so that gym classes are not disrupted.
13. Anyone who can not follow the rules can not participate in the field program. Only one warming will be issued. Repeated undesirable behavior will result in the removal from the field program.
**Any student arriving to school after the class has left for the field, must go directly to the

attendance office for a study hall assignment.**
